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FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL - SENIOR SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT
As we speed towards Year 12 Graduation, it is a time for Year 12s to reflect upon their
journey at the College as they finish their courses and prepare in earnest for their HSC
Examinations. They will have made important connections with so many of our staff who will
continue to pray for them in these final weeks of schooling. I want to thank the Year 12 staff who
will be running workshops during the study vacation for their Year 12 classes.

We are truly blessed with a wonderful Christian staff here. It is a pleasure to be able to speak with
prospective families at enrolment interviews, and speak of our staff being active in their faith and
in their churches, who genuinely care about the academic and spiritual progress of the students
under their care.  

We welcome back Dr Anna Nalla into the staff team this week after her family leave and I wanted
to thank Mrs Helen Bull for fulfilling the role of Coordinator of Wellbeing so ably in her
absence. Our wellbeing staff are such a blessing to our community and I want to commend them
for the role they play in looking after the development of our students in so many ways. From
inspiring them to find ways to be involved in College life through the Student Recognition Scheme,
to preparing them for leadership opportunities through the Student Voice group or Year 12
Leadership roles to assisting them with reflecting on the poor choices they have made at times
and coaching them through how to restore relationship with their peers and teachers. We are
lucky to have such wise, patient and caring professionals in these important roles.

Mr David Butler
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